

CITY OF BOSTON - MASSACHUSETTS

KIM JANEY MAYOR

April 12, 2021

TO THE CITY COUNCIL

Dear Councilors:

I transmit herewith for your approval an Order authorizing a limit for the Law Department revolving fund for Fiscal Year 2022 to purchase goods and services to pay for repairs to city property.

This revolving fund shall be funded by receipts from recoveries for damages to city property caused by third parties. The Law Department will be the only department authorized to expend from the fund and such expenditures shall be capped at \$250,000.

I urge your Honorable Body to act favorably on the proposed order without delay.

Sincerely,

Kim Janey Mayor of Boston

CITY OF BOSTON IN CITY COUNCIL

AN ORDER ESTABLISHING THE AMOUNT THAT THE LAW DEPARTMENT MAY EXPEND FROM THE THIRD PARTY PROPERTY DAMAGES REVOLVING FUND IN FISCAL YEAR 2022.

ORDERED: That, pursuant to G.L. c 44, §53E ½, the amount the Law Department may expend in Fiscal Year 2022 from the Third Party Property Damages Revolving Fund established by City of Boston Code, Chapter VI, Section 6-9.5(I), may not exceed \$250,000.

THE FOREGOING, IF PASSED IN THE ABOVE FORM, WILL BE IN

ACCORDANCE WITH LAW.

EUGÉNE L. O'FLAHERTY CORPORATION COUNSEL